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approvED
Call to Order
The regular Board Meeting was called to order at 9:00a.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger.
Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair




Jim Levitt, Vice Chair

Tim Behrends, Public Relations and Information
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs



Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

One item was added under New Business. Item G will be the SWCD Per Diem Rate. A motion to approve the revised agenda was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

None this month.
APPROVAL OF july 14, 2021 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the July 14, 2021 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $1,000.00 payable to Race Forward for the GARE membership for the office; $2,358.00 payable to Vectorworks for our subscription; $1,807.50 payable to RESPEC for our Mapfeeder subscription; $1,472.00 payable to Minnesota Department of Revenue for 2nd quarter sales taxes; $3,489.00 payable to Minnesota UI Fund for unemployment expenses; and $585.00 payable to Helmer Printing for items for our fair booth. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Nothing to report.
Budget and Finance – Nothing to report.
Cost-Share – Nothing to report.
Communications and Outreach – Nothing to report.
AGENCY / PARTNER REPORTS

County – The County is proposing that our Lump Sum Agreement return to the amount of $260,000.
NRCS – There are 11 active contracts in Washington County. One more new approval for Washington, and four for Dakota County. They will need to be funded by the end of September, which is the end of the fiscal year. No New CRPs for Washington County. Wetland and highly erodible determinations are now done by the Compliance Team.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The next MCD meeting will be August 25th. The next Area IV meeting will be September 16th.
Watersheds – Nothing to report.
MASWCD – Nothing to report.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. COVID-19 Updates – We are following CDC guidelines regarding masks in the office.
b. Building Operations and Vehicles – The upgrades to the sprinkler system have been completed.
c. WCD Equity Discussions and Follow-Up – We are members of GARE, and will be setting up trainings for staff and the Board.
d. 1W1P, NRSF, Grant, and Program Updates – 1W1P for Lower St. Croix is moving forward. The Agronomist position should be posted next week. Clean Water Fund Grant applications are out right now.
e. County Fair Debriefing – If COVID is still a concern next year, we should have some hand sanitizer in the booth. Jim recommended that we have QR codes on some of our educational items. The seed packets were a big hit.
f. Comprehensive Plan Update – BWSR has provided comments to the Comp Plan, and they are being incorporated.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Welcome Amanda Herbrand and Brett Stolpestad – Amanda and Brett were introduced to the Board.
b. New DRAFT WCD Telework Policy – A draft of the telework policy was included in the packet. After meeting with staff and the Personnel Committee, it was decided that the policy would provide up to 60% of time to telework, and that Thursday will be designated as an in-office day for all staff. Jay recommended that the policy be adopted September 1st. A motion to approve the telework policy was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
c. BWSR Clean Water Fund Grant Application – Perro Creek – The WCD Staff and partners are planning to apply for funding for the Perro Creek Drainage – Stormsewer Retrofit project through the FY2022 Clean Water Fund grant program. The City of Bayport and MSCWMO will be project partners, and the grant amount is $80,000. The proposed project will reduce Total P loading into Perro Creek by as much as 7lbs through targeted stormsewer retrofits on residential streets. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends, to approve using WCD staff resources to apply for FY2022 Clean Water Fund grants as outlined. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
d. FY19 BWSR WBF & FY 18 SCRA Grants Payment Request - McQuade – The WCD staff requested the encumbrance of $10,000 under the FY2018 SCRA St Croix grant and $1,945.39 under FY2019 BWSR WBF for the stabilization of a ravine at a series of properties in Denmark Township. This cost share agreement is with the South Washington Watershed district who has easements across these properties. During the 2017 Trout Brook Ravine SWA, WCD staff identified a large ravine adjacent to the McQuade property contributing directly to the St. Croix River. WCD staff worked with SWWD partners to develop stabilization measure for the ravine to mitigate sediment load and associated pollutants to the St. Croix. The estimated TP load reduction achieved by the proposed project is 32 lbs/year. In May of 2021, WCD encumbered $99,444.02 to assist with the design of the ravine stabilization and an additional $11,945.39 for the implementation. WCD requests approval for payment in the amount of $11,945.39 for the implementation of the ravine stabilization. A motion was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve a payment of up to $11,945.39 from FY2019 BWSR WBF ($1,945.30) and from FY2018 SCRA St Croix ($10,000). The district technical representative (Rebecca Nestingen) has performed a site inspection, survey and reviewed the design, and cost estimate. Project partners at SWWD provided project oversight. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
e. FY20 MDA Noxious Weed Grant Payment Request – Landbridge Grecian Foxglove – The WCD Staff received a $50,000 Noxious Weed and Invasive Plant Grant from Minnesota Department of Agriculture (MDA) in April 2020. The company Landbridge Ecological has been selected to treat Grecian Foxglove with a quote of up to $7,260. WCD entered into an agreement with Landbridge Ecological to complete the Grecian Foxglove spot-treatments. The spot-treatments have been completed. WCD requests approval of a final payment to Landbridge Ecological for $7,260 for the treatment of Grecian Foxglove in June 2021. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends, to approve the final payment of $7,260 to Landbridge Ecological. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. Equipment Purchase Request – Meeting Owl – Additional hardware is needed to enhance the video and audio experience of hybrid Zoom/In-person meetings, approval is requested to purchase a Meeting Owl, which was recommended by Anoka Conservation District and gets very good reviews. It is a 360-degree camera, mic, and speaker combined into one device. Staff are requesting approval to spend up to $1,000 to purchase the device. A motion to approve purchasing Meeting Owl was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
g. SWCD Per Diem Rate – The legislature adopted an increase of the per diem rate from $75 per day to $125 per day. After discussion, it was decided to increase the per diem for Supervisors to $125 per day, starting August 1st. A motion to approve the increase was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
Jim Levitt moved to adjourn the public meeting. Tim Behrends seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 10:16 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is September 8, 2021 at 9:00a.m.
Secretary
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